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Pre-decisional. For Discussion Purposes Only.

TSEP Cluster Study Process Update
 On Sept 20, BPA outlined for customers the current challenges to 

the TSEP cluster study process (see link).
 Customers will be seeing recommended changes through 

proposed edits to the Requesting Transmission Service and 
TSEP business practices.
• The formal business practice process is expected to launch in early 2023.
• BPA’s goal is to have any changes in effect prior to the next cluster study 

deadline.
• The proposed changes will include special provisions for currently queued 

TSRs and clarifications to the annual NT Load and Resource forecast 
Collection process (LARC).

https://www.bpa.gov/-/media/Aep/transmission/atc-methodology/09-20-22-cluster-study-improvements-customer-update.pdf
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